Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting September 13th, 2021

Regular Monthly Meeting:

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, and Skip Powell along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Greenville Water Superintendent Audi Findley, and Police Chief Justin Craig.

Minutes: The minutes for August 8th regular monthly meeting was discussed. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by President Redden Motion passed 3-0.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved.

Police Report:

Chief Craig gave a report of monthly activity including around 40 hours of training. Chief Craig noted that the Microsoft annual fees are due and requested using the water utility credit card with reimbursement coming from the Police fund account. Council approved.

Committee Reports:

Streets and Roads:

The LTAP report has been completed and the town was entered into the 1st round for 2022 Community Crossing Grant funding.

Alleyway between Norman Coleman and Harrison Street: The alley has been cleared along with gravel spread and open for public use. The council will review possibility of paving the street.

The pot hole on Arthur Coffman Road has been patched. The council requested striping be completed on Pekin Road and Greenville Georgetown Greenville Road as soon as possible, with Voyles Road to wait until repairs have been completed, at higher costs.

Main Stream is negotiating the repairs to damaged Voyles Road. The council will await filing any law suit till this process has been completed.

Special Projects:

Councilman Lemon has been working on the Welcome to Greenville sign posts and will be re-painting before the posting will be completed.

ARP: Forms have been submitted and first installment should arrive in about 10 days.

Ordinance 2021-TO-014; ORDINANCE CONCERNING 2022 BUDGET.

First reading was completed, motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Lemon. Motion passed 3-0.

Resolution 2021-TR-013 Resolution for reduction of spending for the 2021 budget. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by President Redden. Motion passed 3-0.

Utility Business:

Water Utility

Superintendent Audi Findley sent his monthly report to the council before the meeting and there were no questions. The leaks adjustments were accepted. There appears to be water loss of about 11 percent.

Fund Management:

Baker Tilly CPA firm will be presenting a draft on September 13 for financial audit and long term planning recommendation. The actual report will be released on September 20, 2021.

Swif Grant:

Superintendent Findley has submitted the grant application and should receive response by September 17.

The council requested Superintendent Findley attend the Floyd County Council special utility funding meeting.

Superintendent Findley reported equipment from PCorr to track leaks, the grid monitor has been received. The portable Hydrolux HL 7000 for electroacoustic leak detection has been ordered and should be arriving within a month or two.

Covid 19 exposure: Superintendent Findley requested a policy for office closure due to the health pandemic. Upon the discussion the council decided that if the exposure level hits red the office will be closed for at least 30 days and re-accessed on a monthly bases. This will be added to the standard SOPs for any additional activity.

Time Keeper workstation: The computer has been ordered and awaiting arrival. The server has been moved to a secure location and mounted.

Heritage Springs Waste Treatment Plant:

HMB – Sewer expansion study: Phase I planning has begun and will be available in about 90 days. The council has become aware of Floyd County completing a county-wide study and will ask to be included in this process.

A resident on Parkland Heights asked about plans to expand existing sewer system from Heritage Springs. The council noted that Phase I planning is the first step with additional input from residents always being helpful.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by President Redden to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 3-0.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on October 11th, 2021.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK/TRAVILLIAN

CLERK / TREASURER